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Approved: March 30, 2012 

 (Date) 

MINUTES OF THE HOUSE EDUCATION COMMITTEE 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Clay Aurand at 9:00 AM on Tuesday, March 13, 

2012 in 784-DSOB. 

 

All members were present. 

 

 

Committee staff present: 

Jan Johnston, Committee Assistant 

Sharon Wenger, Kansas Legislative Research Department 

Reagan Cussimanio, Kansas Legislative Research Department 

Eunice C. Peters, Kansas Revisor of Statutes 

Dale Dennis, Deputy Commissioner, Kansas State Department of Education 

 

Conferees appearing before the Committee:  None 

 

 

Others in attendance: 

See attached list. 

 

 
SB 393–Substitute for SB 393 by Committee on Education -- Amendments regarding 

career technical education for secondary students 

 

 Eunice Peters, Office of Revisor of Statutes, explained the amendment from 

Representative Spalding adding 0.5 weighting with a sunset.  (Attachment 1) 

 

 Representative Spalding moved to adopt the amendment.  Representative Osterman 

seconded.  Motion carried.  

 

 Representative Ward moved to adopt an amendment whereby assessments would be 

reimbursed up to $1000.00.  (Attachment 2) 

 

 Chairman Aurand asked that the committee divide the amendment into Sections 1 & 

2. 

 

 Representative Colloton moved for a substitute motion in Section 1 with the cap of 

$500.00.  Representative Billinger seconded.  Motion failed. 
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 Representative Scapa made a substitute motion whereby the School Board would pay 

fees and after student received certification, the school would get reimbursement of $1000.00. 

Representative Howell seconded. 

 

 Chairman Aurand stopped the discussion and stated the meeting will be continued 

tomorrow, March 14, 2012.  The Chairman asked Eunice Peters, Office of Revisor of Statutes to 

draft up the amendments as they appear now, for clarity reasons, so we can discuss the 

amendment tomorrow. 

 

 The meeting adjourned at 10:50 am.  The next meeting is scheduled for March 14, 

2012.   


